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_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Bob McClelland
Hope everyone enjoyed their summer!  A quick note to let you all 
know that the printed copy of the V-8 Times will be delayed.  
They had some printing problems!

I call your attention to the Early Ford Foundation presidents 
message.  The president is encouraging members to get the 
younger people involved so the the Early Ford effort does not die 
away.  Any ideas for getting the younger generations involved, as 
well as new members, let us know!  

I would like to give a shout out to Dan Castellini, Jay Harris and 
Gregg Lowry for submitting articles for the Valve Chatter.  It is 
also important to acknowledge the effort of Cliff Gustin in putting 
out the cones prior to our meetings to reserve our parking for the 
old cars!

In October we will be looking for nominations for the 2024 slate of 
new officers, Steve Wells has accepted the position of nominat-
ing committee chair!  The  committee consists of Steve Wells 
chair, Kimry Wells member and Peggy Petrucci member!

We will be discussing a new program for the Valve Chatter 
involving member participation!  I would also like to discuss
the photo of our old cars that Tom Hamlin brought up for 
the V8 Times!  Come join us!  On September 12th!  Stay safe 
and keep driving the old cars.       Bob McClelland, President



SEPTEMBER, 2023 WWW.VALVECHATTER.ORG
2

TOUR & MILK CAN DINNER  

WE STILL PLAN ON 
HAVING THE GET 
TOGETHER!  WE 
WILL KEEP YOU 

POSTED ON A NEW 
DATE

CHRISTMAS 
LUNCHEON

WHEN 

DECEMBER 5TH


11:30


WHERE 

BAILY’S


28699 FRONT ST.

TEMECULA
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Roxie
Otteson

SEPT. 10TH

Board of Directors & Business Meeting of the Members of The Palomar Mountain 
V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc. 

A California Non-Profit Public Benefit Corporation 

A regularly scheduled business meeting of the Board of Directors and Members of the 
Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc., 
and a California Non-Profit Public Benefit Corporation was held on August 8th, 2023, at 
the meeting place of the members: Richie’s Real American Diner, 40651 Murrieta Hot 
Springs Rd., Murrieta, California. 

Directors Present: Bob McClelland, Patsy Hamlin, Gregg Lowry and Roxie Otteson 

Members Present & Cars Driven: The following members drove their Early Fords: 
Bob & Sharon McClelland (36 Ford Fordor Touring Sedan), Cliff Gustin (41 Ford), 
Dave Louzek (49 Ford Custom 4 Door Sedan) and Bud Williams (32 Roadster). The 
following members drove modern vehicles: Tom & Patsy Hamlin, Steve Wells, Peggy 
Petrucci, Bob Davis, Ron Shedd, Gregg & Linda Lowry, Jay Harris, Leona Spanier, Don 
Harwick, Roger & Bonnie Bell, Bob Payne, Ken & Merleen Magers, Jerome Mueller, 
Jerry & Roxie Otteson and Jim Hurlburt. 

Guests: We had no guests today. 
Meeting was called to order at 9:00 A.M. by President Bob McClelland. Pledge of 
Allegiance was led by Tom Hamlin. Prayer was led by Bob McClelland. 

Officer & Committee Reports were then accepted. 

President: Bob McClelland welcomed all members. 

Vice President: Patsy Hamlin had nothing to contribute today.  

Treasurer: Gregg Lowry reported a club balance. 

Secretary: Roxie congratulated those members celebrating birthdays and anniversaries 
in the month of August. Bob McClelland asked for a motion to accept July’s minutes as 
presented. Motion made and seconded. Motion passed. 

Director: Dan Castellini was not present today. 
(CONT ON PG 4)
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(Cont from pg 3)
Accessories: Janet Harris was not present today. 

Advertising: Don Harwick continues to add new members to our advertising community. 

Sunshine Lady: Jackie Ouellette was not present today but reports no cards were sent last 
month. 

Tours: Bob McClelland discussed the postponement of the “Milk Can Dinner” at Bob & 
Sharon’s home due to extreme heat. It will be rescheduled when the weather conditions 
improve. Jay Harris reports, there will be no tour for September. Check your Valve Chatter for 
other scheduled events. 

Newsletter: Bob McClelland is again reminding each of the members that he needs some input 
for stories he can use in the Valve Chatter. 

Membership: Bob Davis continues to make improvements to our roster and update information 
on each of our members. 

Old Business: None New Business: None Announcements: None 

Program: Today’s program was presented by Bob McClelland. Bob reviewed the process for 
accessing and navigating our website. He also discussed how to access the newsletter and where 
to locate the information regarding upcoming events. Thank you, Bob. 

Ask The Experts: We did not have an “Ask the Experts” segment today. 

Tom’s Trivia Question: Tom Hamlin’s Trivia Question for today was: What was the first year 
Ford used a Phillips head screw? 1) 1936 2) 1946 3) 1941 4) 1949 The correct answer: 1941 

Opportunity Drawing: Tom Hamlin announced that $115 was collected. $57 goes to the club 
and $58 went to Patsy Hamlin. 

Being no further business to come before the meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00. 

It is directed that this action be filed in the Minutes Book of the Corporation. This action is 
executed pursuant to the Corporation Code of the State of California, which requires accurate 
minutes of any meeting of the Board be maintained. 

Dated: August 26, 2023 Respectfully Submitted 

Roxie Otteson, Secretary Corporate Minutes 
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ACCESSORIES 

2023                                             


  

All prices include embroidery  and tax. Sizes S-2XL

Women's Polo     $21
Men's Polo          $24

Cap                     $10.80

Long sleeved denim shirt  $21
Short sleeved denim shirt  $19.75

Long sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $16.31
Short sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $13.05

Nylon jacket                      $27

A club member can also go on SanMar.com web sight and look under Port 
Authority brand.  It Is a wholesale web sight so you can not buy from them.  But, if 
you see something you wish to purchase, note the order number, color and product 
and Tim will give us the price with embroidery and tax. This is actually the best way 
to pick out the color you want.

Feel free to call me if you need help,

Janet
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Accessory Chair report


Jackets


You can go online to S&S Active Ware website and pick out any jacket.  Email me the product 
name and number and I will get the price for you.  It will be less than stated in the catalogue.  
The club emblem will be attached to the left chest.


All other products go to SanMar website.  Look under “Port Authority” brand.  You can pick 
anything you want.  Just email me the product name and number and I will get a price for 
you.  Price will include having our logo sewed on.


When you order, make a check payable to Palomar V-8 Club and send to Janet Harris:  


             3088 Skycrest Dr


             Fallbrook, 92028


Turnaround time is approximately 2 weeks. I will pick up your order and bring it to the next 
meeting. Any questions? Feel free to contact me at brokerjanet@hotmail.com or 
760-522-8423


mailto:brokerjanet@hotmail.com
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AND WE MEET AGAIN

Photo’s by Patsy Hamlin

AND THE WINNER FOR 
AUGUST

WAS PATSY HAMLIN
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We’re STILL looking for your stories.  What travel’s have 
you done, what restorations have you done on your car?  
We would love to feature your story in the Valve Chatter!  
You can also send sale or wanted ads for future Valve 
Chatters!  Notify me if your item has sold.

Next meeting is SEPT. 12TH
Richie's Diner

40651 Murrieta Hot Springs RD.

http://WWW.VALVECHATTER.ORG
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THE IN-N-OUT STORY GOES ON!
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\

SEPT 10TH.
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Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional 
Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of 

America, Inc., Temecula, CA  
Organized November 8, 1996 

Chartered January 18, 1997 RG 
#148

 Incorporated August 7, 2001
2023 Board of Directors & Officers 
President       Robert McClelland

Vice President  Patsy Hamlin
Treasurer        Greg Lowry

Secretary        Roxie Otteson
Director Dan Castellini

2022 Committee Chairpersons 
ACCESSORIES 

Janet Harris 
AUDIT COMMITTEE 

Officers & Member at Large per By-
laws 

ADVERTISING  Don Harwick
 www.valvechatter.org 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Robert McClelland  

Email: remac278@msn.com 
DEADLINE: 20th of Each Month 

*Opportunity drawing CHAIR
Tom Hamlin 

SUNSHINE CHAIR 
Jackie Ouellette 

TOUR LEADERS 
Jay & Janet Harris

Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR:  BOARD

AdHoc committees: President is Ex-
Officio member on all committees 

MEMBERSHIP
Bob Davis 

On-line: www.valvechatter.org 
Initiation Fee: $40.00 (includes two 
Regional Group Name Tags to wear 
to meetings & events.) Annual dues: 
$25 per year (Jan. thru December 

SUNSHINE REPORT
THINKING OF OUR MEMBERS STRUGGLING

PLEASE KEEP ALL MEMBERS IN YOUR 
THOUGHTS & PRAYERS

JERRY OTTESON RECOVERING FROM 
SURGERY
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September Anniversaries

  8 – Ron & Marty Hopwood

16 – Gregg & Linda Lowry

16 – Jack & Missi Kay

22 – David & Lisa Simard

24 – Ray & Jackie Ouellette


September Birthdays

  1 - Maryellen Huhn

  1 – Robert McClelland

  7 - Rudy Perez

10 – Judith Spaid

12 – Merleen Magers

20 – Gary Walcher

24 - Jim Hurlburt

25 – Ken Magers

29 – Linda Lowry


http://www.valvechatter.org
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10 of our favorite Ford V-8’S
Brandan Gillogly
16 June 2023

Windsor


1960—2002

Brandan Gillogly

Ford’s compact OHV V-8 of the ’60s lived long enough to 
survive the malaise era and, as EFI took over for 
carburetors, the engine breathed life into a resurging 
performance market. We can’t pick one favorite from this 
fruitful family, which earned its nickname from its 
Canadian city of origin. K-Code 289s made a potent, high-
winding package for early Mustang and Shelby GT350 road 
racers, and 1986’s sequential port fuel-injected 5.0 kicked off a 
performance industry of its own—who doesn’t love that 
fantastic, long-runer intake? In between those bookends is the 
yeoman 351, which served well in cars and trucks for decades.

Windsor V-8s were produced into the 21st century and used in Ford trucks. The Explorer was one of the last 
to use the engine, getting one of the best factory versions of the 302 using a potent set of heads that are 
prized by junkyard scroungers.

335 Series, aka Cleveland


1969 - 82

If you thought we forgot about the Boss 302, don’t worry. 
Known to enthusiasts as the “Clevor,” the famed Mustang 
Boss 302 engine was a melding of Windsor (bottom end) and 
Cleveland (top end). The two mills have the same bore 
spacing, so swapping on the big-valve Cleveland heads wasn’t 
a major undertaking. It was those free-breathing heads that 
made the engine special, so we’re including it here.


Although short-lived, the Cleveland engine family has a 
devoted aftermarket. The 351 and 400 engines in particular 
have great performance potential.  The 10.297-inch deck Brandan Gillogly

height of the 351M and 400 Cleveland blocks makes it possible to drop in crankshafts with longer strokes, 
making either of these Clevelands a better candidate for a high-displacement small-block build than a 289 
or 302 Windsor, each of which has a standard deck height of 9.2-inches, or even the 351 Windsor, whose 

deck height ranges from 9.48 to 9.503 inches (it grew taller in 1971). Ford fans in Australia love the 
Cleveland engine and some of the best aftermarket parts for these engines come from down under.

Indy V-8

1963–71 Brandan Gillogly

(Cont. on PG.11)

https://www.hagerty.com/media/author/brandan-gillogly/
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To be continued
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Lotus cars powered by Ford V-8s were some 
of the best-looking Indy cars of the 1960s. 
Displacing 256 cubic inches, the DOHC 90-
degree V-8 was built to rev, and it sounded 
amazing. Its hot-V layout placed the intake 
runner between the camshafts and the exhaust 
ports in the valley between the heads, making 
for a beautiful exhaust system that was only 
practical in a mid-rear-engine design. In 1965, 
Jim Clark’s Ford-powered Lotus became the 
first mid-rear-engine car to win the 

Indianapolis 500, ending Offenhauser’s 18-
year win streak.


385 Series

1968–98

Like the large-displacement big-blocks of 
Ford’s competitors, most of the 385 Series 
V-8s found their way into heavy passenger 
cars or 3/4- and 1-ton pickups, a workhorse 
role they filled into the 1990s, when the 460 
V-8 was installed into scores of Super Duty 
trucks. However, the 385 Series—so named 
because of the 460 V-8’s 3.85-inch stroke—
also gave birth to the 429 V-8, which used the 
same big, 4.36-inch bore but paired it with a 
3.59-inch stroke.

Cameron Neveu
The Boss 429 used the same bore and stroke combination but added monster heads with huge valves. Rather than 
placing all of the valves in a line, which is typically the case in wedge-shaped combustion chamber heads—
shown below, on the left—the Boss 429 used hemispherical combustion chambers with valves canted away from 
each other. These rare V-8s are valuable collector’s pieces today, but aftermarket heads are now available to get 
the look and performance using a standard 385 Series bottom end.

The Boss 429 used the same bore and stroke combination but added monster heads with huge valves. Rather than 
placing all of the valves in a line, which is typically the case in wedge-shaped combustion chamber heads—
shown below, on the left—the Boss 429 used hemispherical combustion chambers with valves canted away from 
each other. These rare V-8s are valuable collector’s pieces today, but aftermarket heads are now available to get 
the look and performance using a standard 385 Series bottom end.

Brandan Gillogly

(Cont.From Pg. 10)

Beau Daniels Beau Daniels



SEPTEMBER, 2023 WWW.VALVECHATTER.ORG 12

In 1944, the Trade School acquired Camp Legion, the Academic Section of the school moved there 
and the curriculum was updated to meet requirements of high schools in the state in 1946. In 1948 
the Trade School acquired status of an accredited high school and students could pursue higher 
education without completing their diplomas at other area high schools.


Ford wanted students to benefit from their education 
and their shop time was used productively; students 
produced and repaired tools and machinery for Ford 
Motor Company. From the beginning, students were 
paid an hourly wage, varying on their experience and 
time at the school, they were also given $2 per month 
as a thrift fund which must be placed in a savings 
account until graduation. Because the students’ work 
earned money, the school wasc able to give them 3 
weeks vacation in the summer and 1 week at 
Christmas, as well as supply them with a hot lunch 
every day. The school also had its own first aid station 
and dentist.The students were trained in a multitude of 
courses, both shop and academic. Over the years shop 
courses included: heat treat, tin shop, woodworking, 
welding, foundry, electrical, human engineering, 
pressure and vacuum gage repair, precision tool repair, 
nickel plating, air tool, and pre-flight aeronautics. 
Academic classes included: English, public speaking, 
Foremanship, Human Relations in Business, typing, 
advanced mathematics, American history, specialized 
drawing, physics, stresses and strains, strength of 
mater ia ls , e lectr ic i ty, chemistry, metal lurgy, 
metallography, and driver’s training.  But it wasn’t all 
work, students participated in varsity and intermural 
sports and had an annual picnics at Bob-Lo.  They 
formed the Exploration Club, Dramatic Club, Radio 
Club, Natural Science Club, Airplane Club, Glee Club, 

Camera Club, and Safety Club. They started a band, orchestra, German band, and choir. The 
students also published a newsletter starting with The Artisan in 1926, later the Craftsman in 1935, 
and lastly Times in 1950.  Students had opportunities to share their training and knowledge and 
traveled throughout the region and the United States at Ford Motor Company exhibits at industrial 
expositions and fairs, and in 1934 a group of Trade School students participate in the Chicago 
World’s Fair, demonstrating processes, tools, and materials.
Outside of the school, former students kept in touch and 
formed the Henry Ford Trade School Alumni Association in 
1945. The association had annual meetups, produced its own 
newsletter, and continued to raise awareness of Henry Ford’s 
work in education until the members disbanded the group in 
2017.  The Trade School was closed in July 1952 following 
Henry Ford II’s decision to reduce Ford Motor Company 
spending and cut all programs that were not income 
producing. In the 36 years the school operated it graduated 
over 8,000 boys from Detroit and surrounding areas. Trade 
School graduates worked at Ford Motor Company and 
elsewhere in a myriad of industries and professions. 
Graduates worked in diverse professions from the automotive 
industry to art and design, ministry and even medicine. (AND THAT IS THE REST OF THE STORY)
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A NOTE FROM OUR TOUR 
DIRECTORS 

If anyone has a suggestion for a tour let us know, we would be 
glad to look into it!  Jay & Janet

16

As some of our membership has heard the story of how I Patsy Hamlin acquired a rare piece of 
time, there are some that might like to know how that happened.


Tom was sitting at his computer looking over the sites he visits often and came across a 1934 
Ford Roadster pickup.  He could not help himself so he calls out for me to come and see what he 
has found.  I took one look at the picture that appeared on our computer screen and said I WANT 
IT!! So we made arrangements with the seller to go and look at his treasure, it was pretty much 
local Menifee is local so off we went the next morning to see Tom’s find.  To our amazement we 
had had some dealing with the owner and knew him. We took the truck for a ride and the deal 
was made and the next morning went and picked the Roadster up. Now this is where things get a 
little tight, if any of you have been to Tom’s shop know that there is very little space for a 
pickup, WELL Tom is a genius with some maneuvering of a coupe of cars the pickup is in the 
shop. We have had the truck to Cruisin Grand and won an award to my delight. So guys be 
careful what you show your Wife for she may just say I WANT IT!!!

Thank you,

Patsy (spoiled wife) Hamlin
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LET ME KNOW IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR A NEED!
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In 1972 I purchased a '46 Ford Convertible that had been lounging in it's owner's 
garage for an untold number of years. An Early Ford V8 Club member had spotted it in 
L.A. and called me to see if I was interested. I was! Fast forward to 1974 . . . . . I had 
purchased the car, dismantled it, and carefully returned it to 'as new' condition, ready 
to tackle the open road, and even compete in Club concourse events. But, I'm getting 
way ahead of myself. What I really want to do is share a story or two about what it's 
like to take a vintage car out on the road and interact with the public and their curiosity 
about your car, etc.


Let's begin with one of my favorites: It was the late '70's and me, the wife, and kids 
were making our way back home after leading a HARRIS TOUR to that year's Western 
National Meet. As was always our routine at the conclusion of a Meet, we had mapped 
out a route that would take us through some beautiful country as we made our 
way home. Now it was just us on the road - - -no line of Early V8s behind us, just us! 
We had decided to re-visit Yellowstone National Park and stop to see Geyser Basin 
once again. We were able to find a parking space right at the spot where the viewing 
trail began, and it was bustling with summertime travelers. After getting our fill of the 
geysers and paint pots bubbling over with boiling liquid, we made our way back down 
the path toward our car. As we drew nearer we were stunned to see a little boy and his 
sister sitting in the front seat of our car, passenger door wide open, and mom giving 
them directions on where to sit, and how to pose, and dad angling for the best shot 
with his prized camera, Yes, the convertible top was down, and this enterprizing 
family just couldn't resist taking some vacation photos to show the folks back home!! 
They didn't have a clue that you really couldn't just climb into some stranger's car to 
take photos! Now, in all honesty, they were a nice young family, and didn't have any ill 
will at all. We talked for a few minutes and then they went blissfully on their way.


This one still gives me chills. Fast foward to the mid '90's. The kids are out on their own 
and the wife and I are still hosting HARRIS TOURS. We're out on I-10 near the Arizona 
border, heading east. My full attention is on the road ahead, with an occasional look in 
the rear view mirror to see if all of our V8 followers are in line. All of a sudden I'm 
absolutely scared out of my mind when a modern car appears in the lane to my left 
and the driver lays on the horn. Fearing something must be terribly wrong, I quickly 
turned my head to see what all of the excitement was about, only to come eyeball to 
eyeball with an over-exuberant passenger leaning as far out of his open window as 
possible, video camera in hand, busy capturing the 'exciting moment'. There wasn't 
anything wrong, or course, just  a young man overly excited about passing a string of 
old cars, and his dad, wanting to 'say high' in a big way from the comfort of the family 
car, used his car horn as a friendly greeting! 


All of us who get out and drive our Early V8s have had the 'horn honking' experience 
themselves, I'm sure.


Happy V8ing

Jay
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MONTHLY CLUB BUSINESS & BOARD  OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
Second  Tuesday Monthly 

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.
Richies Real American Diner 40651 Murrieta Hot Springs Road

Murrieta, Ca. 92562
SEPTEMBER 12th 8:00AM

OCTOBER 10th 8:00AM
NOVEMBER 14TH 8:00AM

Palomar Mountain V-8’s
VALVE CHATTER newsletter
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc
A non-profit public benefit charitable California 
Corporation Regional Group No.148 

18

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!   SEPTEMBER,  2023
CHECK OUT

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html 

Sept. 1,8,15,22 & 29  Escondido* - Cruisin' Grand - Grand Ave. Downtown  
SEPT. 9TH San Diego - Greatest Show on Turf - 3605 Clairemont Dr. - 9AM - 3PM 

SEPT 12th Menifee - Classic Car & Motorcycle Show -
 28125 Bradley Rd. - 9AM - 2PM 

SEPT 16 - 17 TH Pomona - Grand National Truck Show - Fairplex Parking is at Gate 
17 off of Fairplex Dr./McKinley Ave. 

SEPT 23RD Encinitas - 44th Annual Wavecrest Woodie Meet - Moonlight Beach 
4th & C St. - 8AM - 3PM 

Jerome Mueller’s 1940 Coupe

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html

